
Freedom of information request NCC-046140-20 

Thank you for your recent Freedom of information request for ease we have provided our response 
alongside each point: 

Please can you provide all documentation on the street light upgrades in Kirkby in Ashfield recently. 
Also information on any installed and erected 5G towers in the Kirkby in Ashfield and Sutton In 
Ashfield area And information on any plans if any to be erected in the future. 
This is to include full specifications and technical documentation. My main concerns are if transmitters 
and/or receivers in the LED street lights are 5G.  
 
Nottinghamshire County Council have been upgrading some street lights in Kirkby as part of our on-
going LED upgrade programme which has been running since 2014. 
The lanterns we use are Holophane V-Max, all the specifications and details are on their website on 
the link below: 
http://www.holophane.co.uk/products/street-and-road-tunnel/post/v-max/ 
There is some background detail on the company and systems/procedures/quality on the link below: 
http://www.holophane.co.uk/products/street-and-road-tunnel/post/v-max/ 
There are no 5G receivers or transmitters in any of our street lights as it’s not something we’ve looked 
into. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to the 
Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or 
e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above 
 
With kind regards 
 
Lorraine Hayes 
Complaints Information & Mediation Officer 
Complaints & Information Team 
Chief Executives Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP 
0115 97 72788 
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